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OREGON

Determination of Late-Payment Rate and
Interest Accrued on Customer Deposits.

)
)
)
)
)
)
)

ORDER

DISPOSITION: CURRENT LATE PAYMENT RATE CHANGED;
CUSTOMER DEPOSIT INTEREST ACCRUAL RATE
CHANGED

At its public meeting on November 25, 2008, the Public Utility Commission of
Oregon (Commission) adopted Staff’s recommendation, submitted pursuant to
OARs 860-021-0126(3), 860-034-0120(2), and 860-036-0130(2), to change the current
maximum monthly rate that utilities may charge customers on overdue accounts from the
current 1.7 percent to 1.5 percent. The Commission also adopted Staff’s recommendation,
submitted pursuant to OARs 860-021-0210(1), 860-034-0160(1), and 860-036-0050(1), to
change the annual rate at which utilities must credit customer deposit accounts from the current
4 percent to 1.5 percent. Staff’s recommendations, attached as Appendix A, are incorporated
by reference.

ORDER

IT IS ORDERED that effective January 1, 2009:

1. The monthly late-payment rate which utilities may charge customers on
overdue accounts is changed from at 1.7 percent to 1.5 percent.

2. The customer deposit interest accrual rate is changed from 4 percent to
1.5 percent.










